
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

 

SUBJECT 
NEWSLETTER 

26TH SEPTEMBER 2024  

It’s been an exciting week as we proudly announced our roles and responsibilities. 

The children did a fantastic job at presenting to their class their reasons for being elected and 

we had a democratic voting process to elect them. As we continue into the year ahead, there 

will be a variety of opportunities for these leaders to help be the voice of their classes and shape 

our school. We look forward to sharing more with you.  

We appreciate that it can be hard if some children were not elected. We always aim to provide 

opportunities for all children to have responsibilities in class; both big and small. Please remind 

them that more opportunities are around the corner! 

As a school, we’ve been immensely proud about how well our children have arrived in school 

and settled to start their learning. Learning starts at 8:45am. After 8:45 the children are late and 

learning time is missed. The school gates will be closed at 8:45am and if children arrive after, 

then they will need to come in via the main office.   

We can’t stress enough the importance of not missing learning time. As we align with 

government guidance on attendance, missed sessions (including late after registration closes) 

results in an unauthorised mark. If 11 of these sessions are accumulated over a 10week period 

then the government guidance is that a fine is issued.  

This year we are planning to share more of our OPAL (Outdoor Play and Learning) project with 

you. It has transformed how our lunchtimes run and prioritises purposeful play. This week we had 

a review of how we are getting on and I’m delighted to say that as a school, we are making 

great progress with the project. Please check our facebook and the notice board for the latest 

information. Additionally, if you work in construction, the motor industry or pretty much anywhere 

where you can get your hands on barrels, pallets, tyres, wellies – you name it…please get in 

touch. Watch this space for our parent PlayFest! 

Please keep an eye out for up-and-coming dates! 

Have a lovely weekend 

Paul Prigg 

 

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Prigg   

www.carnforthschool.org  |  01905 701099  |  office@carnforthschool.org 

Carnforth School, Carnforth Drive, Worcester. WR4 9HG 

A member of The Black Pear Trust : Growing excellent learning communities together 

Academic Year 2024 - 2025 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have been identifying 

numbers to 1000 and representing 

these in a variety of contexts. 

They are looking forward to 

comparing and ordering numbers 

to 1000 as well as counting in 50s. 

 

 

Year 4 have been exploring numbers to 

10,000 using different representations. 

They have applied their knowledge to 

different contexts using both words and 

numbers. They are looking forward to 

exploring rounding numbers to the 

nearest 10,100 and 1000. 

 

 

Year 5 have been exploring numbers to 

1,000,000 and how these can be 

presented in pictorial, numbers and 

written form. 

 

 

Year 6 have been identifying 

numbers to 10,000,000 and how 

these can be compared using 

place value. We are looking 

forward to starting our addition and 

subtraction unit next. 

 



 

This year we have teamed up with Warndon Library and each class will be 

visiting once per half term. The children will have the opportunity to look at 

books that are linked to their current learning. They will also be able to browse 

the different books available at the library. The session will also involve a story-

time with Julie which the children thoroughly enjoy! Year 1 and 2 have been 

lucky enough to visit so far and had lots of fun.  

            

 

Keep an eye out for your child’s year group visit and find out what books they 

got to look at! 

Please continue to read with your child every day. If they read                                                 

5 times in a week they will receive a reading sticker. They can                                                             

also work towards their bronze, silver or gold reading star badge!  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out the wonderful writing that we have been up to in Key Stage Two. 

We have been reactivating a range of skills from our previous year groups as 

well as refining our writing based on our class texts.  

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        

Year 3 

    

Year 4 

    

 

 

 

Year 6 

Year 5 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To kick off the Autumn term, all classes have undergone a Cooking and Nutrition 

unit in DT. All classes have spoke very positively about their creations and enjoyed 

the process of design, make and evaluate. What did you child make? Did they 

like it? You could try cooking it at home! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have made soup! We sliced, peeled and cut the vegetables before we 

boiled and blended them. We served the soup with bread and butter to ensure 

our meal was balanced. It was very tasty and the children very much enjoyed it. 

 

 

 

 

Year Four have been making omelettes! 

We discovered that we have to use a lot 

of cooking skills like cracking an egg, 

beating, mixing, pouring and stirring. We 

also spoke about how to be safe when 

cooking and about storing food correctly. 
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SCIENCE 
Year 2 have been learning about living things and their habitats. They have been 

exploring what a living thing is and have identified a range of living things around 

school. They have also learned about non-living things and things that have 

never been alive. The children looked around the classroom and found labelled 

items and had to decide if it was a living or a non-living thing. They then had a 

range of pictures of different things and sorted them into living and non-living. 

They used MRS GREN’s criteria of a living thing to help them. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 have been exploring animals including                                                                  

humans. They have been comparing the gestation                                                                         

periods of different animals and how their mass can                                                                        

affect this. They have looked at how much babies                                                                             

grow in their first year and how boys on average are                                                                  

longer than girls. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 have been exploring the 

circulatory system and what 

effects exercises have on their 

heart rate. We have devised our 

own investigation to explore how 

our resting heart rate changes 

after exercise. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So far this term, we have been looking at respectful relationships including 

friendships and how we can gain and lose respect from different relationships. 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also been looking at different breathing exercises to increase our 

positive mental wellbeing and ensure we can regulate ourselves. Here are some 

fun breathing exercises you could do at home: 

         

 

 

 

Along with this, we have 

identified who we respect 

as part of our Carnforth 

community and the people 

we respect the most. It is 

important to show respect 

and understand that 

respect can be lost through 

our actions. Key Stage 2 

have discussed what we 

can do to change our 

actions to keep the respect 

from our peers and 

teachers. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

In computing this term, all year groups have looked at being safe online and 

what we need to do if we do not feel safe online. The important thing we need 

to remember is to Be Smart Online. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           

 

 

 

Carnforth Schools’s top tips to remember when you’re online: 

1. You are in control. 

2. Block and report it. 

3. Do not pass it on. 

4. Check device and privacy settings. 

5. Tell a trusted adult. 

6. Ask for further help. 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 were very excited to have their first ukulele lesson with Miss Harper. We 

learnt how to play ‘Goats Can Eat Anything’ and ‘Animal Fayre’. We are looking 

forward to learning more songs and performing to others soon. 

        
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

           

 

 

Year 2 have been experimenting with                                                                                

their drawing skills and have tried out                                                                                           

a range of lines, such as curved, straight,                                                                             

zig-zag, and wiggly. They have looked                                                                                     

at Anthony Browne’s artwork and used                                                                    

one of his pieces to do an observational                                                                     

drawing. They have looked at two pieces                                                                                   

of his artwork and identified what drawing                                                     

techniques he used and what they liked                                                                                   

about his artwork. They then compared                                                                                

the two pieces of artwork. 

 

 

Year 6 have been researching the artist                                                                      

Sir John Tenniel and how perspective can                                                                         

be used to create our own self-portraits.                                                                         

We have attempted our first self-portrait                                                                                

and will explore Austin's Butterfly to perfect                                                                     

our skills. 

 

 

 

Year 1 have been looking at the shapes of their 

facial features and practising drawing them. 

They used fake and real fruit to make a face 

inspired by Guiseppe Arcimboldo’s artwork. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This half term we have been expanding our minds, 

language and culture with French across KS2. Here’s 

some of the topics we’ve been covering: 

 

 

 

We have been introduced to 

French in Year 3 through exploring 

greetings and greeting each other 

– Bonjour!  

 

Year 4 have been building on their 

French skills by looking at French 

foods – escargot anyone?  

 

 

 

In Year 5 we have been looking at 

“Monster Pets” and using our French 

detection to discover facts about 

Komodo Dragons!  

 

Year 6 are expanding on their 

super knowledge of French by 

being able to answer, “Who is in 

my house?” in French! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In P.E reception have been learning all about how our body can move in 

different ways. They have been skipping, galloping and even moving as 

different kinds of animals. They have been learning how to follow games with 

simple instructions.  

Year 2 have been learning how to move around safely and identify space 

when copying movements. They have been exploring movements through 

acting out circus skills. They started off by marching around as a proud circus 

performer, with shoulders back and head held high. They then stood in a space 

with feet apart and both arms out in front pretend to throw balls with one hand 

and catch with the other. They pretended to be on a unicycle by balancing 

with our arms out wide and one foot on the ground while another peddled 

Year 5 have been playing Netball, working on a range of passes, remembering 

you cannot run with the ball, and practising scoring. They have also been 

exploring dancing by moving in unison like roman soldiers and creating our own 

dancing routines. 

In dance, Year 6 have been exploring the haka. The haka is a variety of 

ceremonial dances in Māori culture. They are often performed by a group with 

vigorous movements and noises before a rugby match. In PE, Year 6 have been 

exploring rugby and identifying the skills needed to pass and catch the ball. 

       

      

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  94.44%  

Year 1 96.41% 

Year 2  96.04%  

Year 3 91.51% 

Year 4 92.87%  

Year 5 91.59%  

Year 6 97.42%  

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be attending school, please 

make sure you contact the school to inform them each day they are absent. 

 

 

2024/2025 Class attendance to 26/09/2024 : % 

 
 

If you haven’t received any letter that is relevant to your child’s year group, please call into the office. 

Reception & Year 1 : Forest School Letter  

Year 3 : Young Voices Letter, Information and Ticket Order Form   

KS2 (Year 3 to Year 6) : National Poetry Day 

Whole School : Club Form, Movie Letter, Harvest Festival Letter and Photo Letter 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                   

 

 



 

WHO’S WHO IN SCHOOL 2024/25?

MR PRIGG : HEAD TEACHER 

MRS FINNEGAN : DEPUTY HEAD OF SCHOOL 

MRS V SMITH : SENCO 

OFFICE : MISS WALTERS & MRS RANSCOMBE 

MRS HAWKES : NURSERY MANAGER 

MISS HEMMING : RECEPTION TEACHER 

MISS L JONES : YEAR 1 TEACHER 

MISS K JONES : YEAR 2 TEACHER 

MISS EAST : YEAR 3 TEACHER 

MS FERGUSON : YEAR 4 TEACHER 

MISS WALL : YEAR 5 TEACHER 

MR COX : YEAR 6 TEACHER 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISORS:

CARETAKER:

MR JEFFRIES


